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ENERGY SUPPLY ASSOCIATION GETS IT WRONG ON NUCLEAR POWER
The EnergyScience Coalition has today criticised the report of the Energy Supply Association of Australia (ESAA) which proposes the introduction of nuclear power into Australia.

Dr Mark Diesendorf, Senior Lecturer in Environmental Studies at University of New South Wales and EnergyScience Coalition member, said: "The ESAA study claims to be 'informed, expert and fact-based'. But the input assumptions and hence the results reflect the vested interests of a number of its members who own most of Australia’s coal-fired power stations, including the two most greenhouse-polluting, Hazelwood and Loy Yang A."

Dr. Diesendorf continued: "Many of the assumptions underlying the ESAA study are unrealistic, especially in an era of greenhouse crisis. For instance the ESAA model assumes:

* absurdly high growth in demand for electricity;

* a very limited role for efficient energy use, which actually has huge economic potential;

* a price for wind power in 2030 that is higher than its current price at most Australian sites;

* operational performance of bioenergy power stations that is far below current performance overseas;

* unrealistically low prices for electricity from coal-fired power stations with carbon capture and sequestration;

* unrealistically low prices for nuclear power stations of a type that don't exist at present."


"No doubt ESAA had the best of intentions in commissioning the report. But, its choice of unrealistic assumptions has turned the report into a political document which could be used by the federal government to try to justify its neglect of efficient energy use and renewable energy," Dr. Diesendorf said.

Dr. Diesendorf concluded: "Embedded in the unrealistic assumptions and results are some important admissions:

* Coal-fired electricity with carbon capture and storage “is unlikely to be available before 2020”.

* To meet a 2030 emissions target which is equal to or less than the 2000 level of emissions, brown coal power stations would have to be phased out.

* Although the report highlights low-costs for coal-fired electricity with carbon capture and storage, it concedes that costs could be up to twice the current cost of dirty coal."
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